The Honorable Louise Miller

November 24, 1999

Page 2

November 24, 1999

The Honorable Louise Miller

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Miller:

Please find enclosed, documents to formally amend the King County 2000 Budget Ordinance adopted on November 23, 1999.  These documents give appropriation authority for an additional $3,047,000 and 13.44 FTEs, for expenditure of the Rural Drainage and Water Quality Program revenues, as authorized by the companion fee ordinance, Proposed Ordinance No. 1999-0623.  This additional appropriation request is being made due to the decision the Council and I made to separate the Rural Drainage and Water Quality Proposal from the official budget process.  The requested appropriation includes Groundwater Impact Evaluation work for east King County and a dedicated basin steward and groundwater monitoring program for Vashon Island.  These and other elements of the proposal were developed in conjunction with the communities to be served.

Adoption of the enclosed ordinance and Proposed Ordinance No. 1999-0623 will enable King County, through the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources, to meet the needs of three vital rural areas of unincorporated King County by extending surface water management services to them.  These areas are Vashon Island, the Snoqualmie and Skykomish River valleys, and the Upper Green and White River Watersheds. 

These rural lands are blessed with abundant natural resources, as well as productive farms and forests.  Over the past ten years they have experienced, and continue to experience, an increasing number of drainage and water 

quality problems.  In addition, new regulatory requirements under the federal Endangered Species Act and the Clean Water Act have resulted in complex compliance needs for many activities associated with the protection of rural lifestyles, including management of livestock waste and maintenance of agricultural drainage ditches.  If you have any questions, please contact Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources, at 296-6500.

I encourage you to join me in support of this ordinance and the companion fee ordinance.  

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Keith Oratz, Council Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources (DNR)


Nancy Hansen, Manager, Water and Land Resources Division, DNR



ATTN:  Joanna Richey, Manager, Strategic Development Section


